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Update on NEW VISION IN HONDURAS:
Providence Presbytery Partners to Provide Vision Care for the Municipality of Trinidad
Providence Presbytery, in South Carolina has partnered with Serving at the Crossroads to provide vision care for residents in the municipality of Trinidad located about 35 minutes from La Entrada. The Presbytery had originally hoped to establish their own eye program at a clinic in that rural community of 5,000 people, but the COVID pandemic interrupted plans for the completion of the project. Recognizing the prevailing circumstances and the bureaucratic hurdles ahead of them, they realigned their New Vision in Honduras Project to become a part of the vision care program at Manos Amigas. The New Vision program provides for free cataract surgeries at the Manos Amigas clinic for residents of Trinidad who cannot financially afford the procedure along with eye examinations and glasses.
MAKE A DONATION TO CONTINUE THE SUPPORT FROM PROVIDENCE PRESBYTERIANS:
Name ___________________________________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________

City, State, & Zip Code ______________________________________________________________

Email address:_____________________________________________________________________

Specify that your gift is coming from a member / resident / friend of Providence Presbytery 
so that funds will go to the designated fund to aid those from the Trinidad community 
who need eye surgery.
Mail to:
Serving at the Crossroads

1048 W. Baltimore Pike H306

Media, PA 19063
To make a donation on line go to the website:
www.servingatthecrossroads.org
Update on Manos Amigas

The Manos Amigas clinic is a privately owned charity medical clinic in La Entrada, Copan, Honduras, that was started by an American non-profit organization called Serving at the Crossroads. This clinic provides free or low cost medical and dental care to the poor and underserved people in the area. In recent years it has expanded their facilities by building an eye clinic and three operating rooms. While they have an excellent optometrist who provides basic eye care for the people of La Entrada, there are many people in need of cataract surgery who cannot afford to travel to larger cities for surgery. Organizations such as Vision Health International (VHI) have done an admirable job bringing cataract and oculoplastics surgical brigades to this site, but the operating rooms are unused for much of the year. There remains a large unmet need for cataract surgery.

The clinic has a long list of patients needing eye surgeries and is very dependent upon periodic visiting brigades.  Until the clinic has its own eye surgeons, surgeries cannot be performed on a daily basis.  
The entire country has only 104 eye surgeons, virtually all of whom work on affluent patients in larger cities.  SATC and Manos Amigas have decided to try and create scholarships for two emerging Honduran physicians, who will receive their medical degrees in a few weeks from the National University of Honduras.  They hope to enroll in a surgical eye program somewhere in Latin America. In return, they will work full-time at the clinic upon degree completion.  That will take 4 more years of advanced studies.  
So, for the next 4 years we will work at a similar pace, handling about 1,300 surgeries annually, until we have our own well-qualified and highly trained physicians performing surgeries daily at the clinic.  At that time, we expect to perform 3 -5 thousand surgeries annually.  Currently Manos Amigas attends to more than 3,500 patients per year for a myriad of eye conditions with only about one third receiving surgery.  In addition to one full-time staff optometrist, we have 2 young ladies, on SATC scholarships, enrolled in a university program in Guatemala to become optometrists - they have 2.5 years remaining until graduation.
~~~~~

Much has been going on this year in vision care at the Manos Amigas Clinic: new equipment, continuing existing partnerships, and fostering of new ones like Providence Presbytery’s New Visions project in support of the village of Trinidad. All are contributing to better vision care for people struggling with their eyesight. Vision Health International volunteers made three trips to Manos Amigas this year—January, May, and August. We are also excited to be working with Wake Forest University Medical School Department of Ophthalmology and the Fraternidad Hospital in San Pedro Sula. A team from Wake Forest worked at the clinic in January and May 2025 performing cataract surgeries. [In Jan. 8 people from Trinidad had eye surgery; in May, 9 people from Trinidad had eye surgery]
None of these activities could have taken place without the selfless gifts of time, talent and donations from our partners. But the real impact is felt by each person that these vision care professionals touch. Almost 60% of the patients report their poor vision keeps them from working. When asked what they were looking forward to doing with better vision, their replies covered a myriad of tasks that those of us with sight often take for granted as well as thoughts of gratitude and giving back. 

I am going to . . . work, read, give thanks to God, take care of myself, drive, walk without assistance, maintain my home, go to church, collect firewood, pray study, read the Bible, do God's work, bake bread, sew, make tortillas, see sunlight, cook, do more around the house, care for my husband, 
DO EVERYTHING BETTER!




Cataract Surgery Patients 
A story from Trinidad during a visit there by Unity Presbyterian Church in July, 2025.  Tim and Gloria Wheeler, former mission co-workers, accompanied the group.  Gloria said a young boy came up to her and asked if she was the lady who helped people get glasses.  He said that his father had diabetes and was losing his eyesight and could no longer work.  Gloria contacted Manos Amigas to see if someone could examine the father’s eyes.  They replied, “Yes, if he can be here in an hour.”  Gloria went to the municipal office in Trinidad and asked if they could take the father to the clinic. Fortunately, transportation was available.  The doctor at the clinic told the father his problem had been misdiagnosed and that he had cataracts in both eyes. Surgery will be scheduled as soon as possible.    
